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Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group 

CBD BUG 

GPO Box 2104, Brisbane 4001 

brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/cbdbug/ 

 

The Hon. Cameron Dick MP 

Minister for State Development 

PO Box 15009 

Brisbane, Qld, 4001 

 

Via Email statedevelopment@ministerial.qld.gov.au 

 

Dear Minister 

 

The CBD BUG is contacting you regarding two matters of keen interest to our organization, firstly 

the Kangaroo Point Bridge and secondly the redevelopment of the Eagle St Pier. 

As background to this letter, the Brisbane CBD BUG is a grass roots volunteer organisation of 

more than 800 members, representing the interests of the very large number of people riding 

bicycles to, from and within the Brisbane city centre. We are active in seeking policy decisions at 

all levels of government supporting people who want to cycle, and in particular relating to improved 

infrastructure, end-of-trip facilities, integration of cycling needs with other transport modes and a 

regulatory environment friendly towards people riding bikes. CBD BUG members meet monthly to 

exchange information and ideas, discuss issues of relevance and determine the direction of 

policies to benefit CBD cyclists. 

 

The CBD BUG has long supported the proposed pedestrian/cycle bridge linking Kangaroo Point to 

the CBD (i.e. Figure 1 & 2). For this reason we are interested in the comments that you made on 

the 3rd of September 2019 regarding the bridge design where before a channel 9 camera you 

stated “we’ve raised this with council, we’ve asked them to respond to our concerns and I’m sorry 

to say at this stage, it’s quite lacklustre”.  

We would like to know the basis of your concerns and the suggested solutions that would resolve 

these concerns. As revealed through many surveys, the people of Brisbane want new green river 

crossings so they can leave their cars at home. 

 

It has been known for many years that the City Reach Boardwalk between Howard Smith Wharves 

and the Botanic Gardens during peak periods is at capacity. For this reason we cautiously welcome 

the announcement on the 19th of December 2019 that Dexus plans a redevelopment of Eagle St 

Pier. As Howard Smith Wharfs has demonstrated, if a redevelopment is not installed correctly it will 

damage the function of a cycling corridor. For this reason we would like to enquire if the 

Queensland Government has required Dexus to provide a segregated active transport corridor of 

the quality previously provided along the  New Farm Riverwalk and Bicentennial Bikeway) as part 

of the negotiations. This was our recommendation when Brisbane City Council released the City 

Reach Waterfront Masterplan (Figures 3 to 10) 
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We look forward to your reply. 

Sincerely 

 
Donald Campbell 

Co-convenor 

Brisbane CBD BUG 

28 January 2020 

CC:  Bicycle Queensland 

Space4Cycling Brisbane 

Cr Adrian Schrinner  Lord Mayor of Brisbane 

  Patrick Condren Labor Candidate for Lord Mayor of Brisbane  

  Kath Angus  Greens Candidate for Lord Mayor of Brisbane 

  Cr Vicki Howard Councillor for Central Ward 

Judi Jabour  Labor Candidate for Central Ward 

Trina Massey  Greens Candidate for Central Ward 

  Grace Grace MP Member for McConnell 

Cr Jonathan Sri Councillor for The Gabba Ward 

  Rachel Gallagher Labor Candidate for The Gabba Ward 

  Jackie Trad MP  Member for South Brisbane 
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Figure 1 
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Figure 2 
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Figure 3 
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Figure 4 
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Figure 5 
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Figure 6 
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Figure 7 
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Figure 8 
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Figure 9 
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Figure 10 


